
From: Brown, Moe <mbrown@sccommerce.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Webb, BethBethWebb@gov.sc.gov 
CC: Noel, Jenniferjnoel@sccommerce.com

Date: 4/22/2014 9:21:40 AM 
Subject: Scout Boat Heritage Follow-up

Hello Ladies,

I hope you are doing well. Following up on the meeting the Governor had with Scout Boats at the Heritage. Governor 
Haley told Steve Potts that she will like to visit his facility. The thoughts are to do the visit during Scout Boats' 25th 
Silver Line Anniversary slated for September. She also told him that if he has any workforce issues, to let her know. 
Lastly, we will do a press release hopefully this week. Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Moe

South Carolina Department of Commerce
Moe Brown I Project Manager I Global Business Development 
1201 Main St., Suite 1600, Columbia, SC 29201 
office: 803-737-1870 I cell: 803-553-3210 I fax: 803- 737-0818 
email: mbrown@sccommerce.com I www.SCcommerce.com

South Carolina

Just @> right.
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